
YEAR 5 PARENT MEETING
DISCUSSING EXPECTATIONS IN YEAR 5.

FOLLOW OUR CLASS ON TWITTER:

@HOLYTRINITY_YR5



HOMEWORK
Children will be expected to complete the below at home:

Reading: 

• Independently complete three books on Reading Plus (ensuring all reading and 
vocabulary sections are completed as daily reading time will be provided in 
school).

• Three reading comments in their Reading Diary.

Spelling:

• The spelling and handwriting worksheets in their yellow Spelling homework book.

Mathematics:

• An assignment will be set on either MathsShed or Times Tables Rock Stars.

Your child’s homework will be sent out on a Tuesday and needs to be completed and 
returned to school on the following Monday. 

Children will get raffle tickets for completing these tasks.



SPELLINGS
• Spellings rules are taught in class and given Tuesday.  
To be completed and returned Monday. 

• The children can practice their spellings on Spelling 
Shed, but they must complete the spelling and 
handwriting worksheets in their yellow spelling books.

• When children complete their spelling homework, they 
will receive a spelling token which will go towards a 
raffle at the end of each half term.

• Spelling homework that is not completed will be done 
during break times. 



READING FOR PURPOSE: READING PLUS…

• Reading Plus is an adaptive literacy solution 
that improves fluency, comprehension, 
vocabulary, stamina, and motivation.
• Children complete assigned reading tasks in both 
comprehension, vocabulary and visual skills.
• Reading Plus is completed daily at school and 
we ask that your child for homework completes 
three books at home so it is 100% completed by 
the end of the week.



READING FOR PLEASURE: ACCELERATED READING

• With Accelerated Reader, a student 
reads a book, takes an online quiz, 
and gets immediate feedback. Students 
respond to regular feedback and are 
motivated to make progress with their 
reading skills.

• Your children will be given daily time 
in class to complete the reading of their 
accelerated reading book.

• Also, they will need to complete three 
reading comments in their reading diary 
at home about their book.



MATHS

• We follow the Whiterose scheme. These are research-based 
schemes of learning which are designed to support a mastery 
approach to teaching and learning and are consistent with 
the aims and objectives of the National Curriculum.

• We follow the Mastery approach to teaching mathematics, 
aiming for a deepened understanding of the curriculum. This 
involves being able to problem solve by applying knowledge 
to word problems (identifying important information) and 
explaining how and why to approach a problem in a 
particular way.  

• We use the resources provided which include reasoning and 
problem solving questions. 



MARVEL-LOUS MATHS

• The children will be continuing their Marvellous Maths 
tests every half term. If your child is not up to their 
current age group then regular tests will be given to 
ensure that child is caught up to their year group.  The 
children will stop taking the tests once they have completed 
their year group superheroes.

• This will allow us to see which information the children 
have retained and which information needs to be taught.

• The aim is that the children will be able to answer 1 
question in less than 6 seconds.





TIMES TABLES ROCK STARS

• Times Tables Rock Stars is 
an award-winning maths 
learning platform that helps 
pupils practise and recall 
their times tables like a rock 
star, using paper worksheets, 
and playing online adaptive 
question-based games via 
the app and browser.



RECAPPING MATHEMATICAL METHODS:
ARITHMETIC TESTS, FLUENCY LESSONS 
AND MATHS JOURNALS.

We will complete weekly arithmetic tests to help your 
child to improve their recall of mathematical methods. 

Also, we will be adding in 10 – 15 minute fluency 
sessions daily. This will recap their learning of 
mathematical methods from Year 4. 

Maths Journals – the children will be using these as a 
revision guide to record down key information about 
the new mathematical methods they are learning in 
their Maths lessons. 



FLASHBACK 4
• It is designed to improve children’s recall of 
the key arithmetic procedures required to be 
at ARE (age related expectations) in their 
year group. The purpose is to increase 
fluency in maths and provide consistent 
revision of arithmetic, helping children to 
retain information from lessons.

• Flashback 4 is four mathematical questions 
which recap previous learning.  The children 
are given 10 minutes to answer the 
questions and then as a class we discuss 
and mark the questions. 

• We don’t expect to see full marks every day 
but expect to see an improvement gradually.



SWIMMING
Your child will be attending swimming lessons every day starting from Monday 23rd

October 2023 – Friday 10th November 2023 (excluding half-term) in the Autumn term 
and also Monday 26th February 2024 – Friday 8th March 2024 in the Spring term. 
These lessons will take place at Billingham Forum each morning from 9.30-10.15am 
therefore it will be beneficial for pupils to arrive in school for registration at 8.30am 
prompt.

Swimwear

• Girls: to wear a one piece swimming costume and a swimming cap
Boys: to wear trunks (not baggy shorts) and a swimming cap

• Swimming caps are available from the school office for £1.50 (payable on 
ParentPay)

Children who are registered as asthmatic need to take their inhalers with them to the 
swimming pool. If they do not have their inhalers, they will not be allowed to 
swim. 

Children who are not fit or able to participate in the lesson should not attend the 
session. 



ROBINWOOD
• Child Personal Information Form needed back 
in as soon as possible. 

• Reminder to pay balance before 11th October 
2023.

• On the day of the school visit, please drop 
your child off at the Clock Tower on Seaton 
Carew front at 07:45am as we will be 
setting off at 08:00am. You will also collect 
your child from the clock tower, and a 
approximate time will be given closer to the 
time. 

• Closer to the time will email and send out 
letters including more information and 
suggested clothing list.



THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
CONTINUED SUPPORT

MISS DUNNING

FOLLOW OUR CLASS ON TWITTER:

@HOLYTRINITY_YR5


